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    St. Paul’s Anglican Church                 
                               Summer 2015 

 
                      321 Empire Greenfield Park, Quebec J4V 1V4 

                                  www.stpaulsgreenfieldpark.org 
 

Church office:  450-671-6000   

 Email: stpauls@qc.aibn.com 
        

                                                           Come visit us on Facebook 
 

 
As I begin this letter it is in searching out something that I can bring to you which will both inspire and 
encourage us. The gospel message is always about hope. The hope that, we, as Christians, has in 
and through our Lord and Saviour Jesus Christ. The apostle Paul in speaking of the resurrection says 
that if Christ is not raised then our faith is in vain… but ours is not a faith that is in vain. It is a living 
and vital faith giving hope, both life giving and life transforming. One of the joys of this season is that 
in crossing through the back yard to the church hearing the birds singing in the trees. My memory 
goes back to my first days in the primary class in Sunday school in New Westminster and the 
children’s song: 

 
 
“He loves me too, he loves me too, I know He loves me too. God sees the little sparrow fall I know He 
loves me too.” The birds’ song is a reminder of the love of God and that hope that He brings as we 
open our hearts and lives to Him. Sometimes we can feel that life is either overwhelming, or out of 
control or just too much. We do not know how to take that next step or what the next move will be… 
but… the gospels give good examples that just as our Lord calmed to storms on the lake or sea, He 
calms the storms and tempests in our lives. 
 
Last week I had the privilege of attending the electoral Synod to choose a new Bishop for our 
Diocese. It was an experience which was very thought provoking and sacred and celebratory. I 
commend to you our new Bishop-elect, the Very Reverend Mary Irwin-Gibson. When Bishop Barry 
announced his retirement I was saddened because I felt that it was too soon. With the provision of 
Shared Episcopal Ministry we had a good relationship and several of us took him out to lunch to  
thank him for his support and to pray for him and Janet’s future, and equally to recognize his wisdom 
for his decision. I believe that it is a time to look forward in faith, thanking God for His faithfulness and 
committing the future to Him. 
 

http://www.stpaulsgreenfieldpark.org/
mailto:stpauls@qc.aibn.com
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The future is never bleak when it is in God’s hands. It may be unknown but it is His gift to us and as 
He unveils His plan in His own good time when we listen we hear that still small voice: “This is the 
way, walk in it!” I turn to the prophet Isaiah for his wisdom as he declares the word of the Lord: 
 

Isaiah 41:10 

 
 

 Or again in Isaiah 43:1-3a  
“ But now, thus says the LORD, who created you, O Jacob, And He who formed you, O Israel: 
ñFear not, for I have redeemed you; I have called you by your name; You are Mine. 2 When you 

pass through the waters, I will be with you; And through the rivers, they shall not overflow 
you. When you walk through the fire, you shall not be burned, Nor shall the flame scorch you. 

3 For I am the LORD your God, The Holy One of Israel, your Saviour; ñ 
 
When I was little, if I was invited out to someone’s home without a parent the instruction was always 
along the lines – remember who you are and who you belong to! In other words… don’t let the family 
down. As I look at these verses this instruction echoes forward but this time with hope: God declares: 
- You are mine. Look at what he has promised in provision for us. These can be scary and uncertain 
times but as we look to Him we hear these words of provision and hope… He knows us by name; He 
calls us by name… He will strengthen us, He will uphold us… His is committed to us. Are we 
committed to Him?  Who is speaking into your life? I found myself calling the person that I have 
known the longest living in Montreal, we met while studying in Toronto. As we spoke together I was 
grateful for his wisdom and his godly insight. I wasn’t looking for him to solve my problems but I was 
looking for someone who could listen and provide godly counsel. I am grateful for the people that God 
has put in my life and the way in which my life is either enriched or challenged or both by their words, 
their prayers, their counsel or the simple joy of their friendship. Part of his counsel was to take some 
time to read, to pray, to just take the time to even sleep and that has been my provision this past 
week. I am richer for it. 
 

Summer will soon be here and it is a time for a break, for enjoying a rest, whatever form that rest will 
take for you. Take time, to be in the garden, to be still or to be active, to re-create. Take time to enjoy 
either the silence or the birdsong or the laughter or whatever brings healing to you as you listen to 
Him. Time for a book, time for gardening, time for travel. Whatever is necessary for your recreation, 
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particularly take time for and with Him, the hymn writer, William D. Longstaff, has penned these 
words: 

 

Take time to be holy, speak oft with thy Lord; Abide in Him always, and feed on His Word. 
Make friends of Godôs children, help those who are weak, Forgetting in nothing His blessing to 
seek. 

Take time to be holy, the world rushes on; Spend much time in secret, with Jesus alone. 
By looking to Jesus, like Him thou shalt be; Thy friends in thy conduct His likeness shall see. 

Take time to be holy, let Him be thy Guide; And run not before Him, whatever betide. 
In joy or in sorrow, still follow the Lord, And, looking to Jesus, still trust in His Word. 

Take time to be holy, be calm in thy soul, Each thought and each motive beneath His control. 
Thus led by His Spirit to fountains of love, Thou soon shalt be fitted for service above. 

 
May you be blessed. 

In Christ, 
Linda Faith 

 

 

 
     

 

                  Watch our website in the near future for a different look!!! 
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SUMMER/FALL ï 2015Worship Schedule ï  
June 21, 2015 

Trinity 3 

   8:30am 

 10:30 am    

Holy Eucharist (BCP) 

Family Service followed by 

Barbecue 

June 28, 2015 

Trinity 4  

   8:30 am  

 10:30 am   

Holy Eucharist (BCP) 

Holy Eucharist (BAS) 

July 5,2015 

Trinity 5 

 10:30 a.m. Service of the Word 

July 12, 2015 

Trinity 6 

 10:30 a.m. Holy Eucharist (BCP) 

July 19, 2015 

Trinity 7 

10:30 am    Morning Prayer (BCP) 

July 26, 2015 

Trinity 8 

10:30 am    Holy Eucharist (BAS) with holy 

Baptism 

August 2, 2015 

Trinity 9 

10:30 am Holy Eucharist (BCP) 

August 9, 2015 

Trinity 10 

10:30 am    Morning Prayer (BCP) 

August 16, 2015 

Trinity 11 

10:30 am    Holy Eucharist (BAS)  

August 23, 2015 

Trinity 12 

10:30 am    Morning Prayer (BAS) 

August 30, 2015 

Trinity 13 

10:30 am    Service of the Word 

September 6, 2015 

Trinity 14 

10:30 am    Holy Eucharist (BCP) 

 

September 13, 2015 

Trinity 15 or Holy Cross 

10:30 am    Morning Prayer (BCP) 

September 20, 2015 

Trinity 16 

   8:30am 

 10:30 am    

Holy Eucharist (BCP) 

Holy Eucharist (BAS) 

September 27, 2015 

Trinity 17 

   8:30am 

10:30 am    

Holy Eucharist (BCP) 

Morning Prayer (BAS) 

October 4,  2015 

Trinity 18 

   8:30am 

10:30 am    

Holy Eucharist (BCP) 

Holy Eucharist (BCP) 

 

This list will be subject to change on several of the Sundays so please look at the bulletin to 
see what is coming in the weeks to follow. 
 

Remembering with Flowers 
If you wish to have flowers placed in the Church to commemorate a special event or in 
memory of loved one, please contact Janis Babb at 466-2864. The cost is set at $40 and we 
ask that you make your request at least a couple of weeks ahead of time.  
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Parish Family News 

                                                  As of June 10,2015 

  

Baptisms 
Meghan Violette Tremblay, daughter of Tina Foote and Jean-Francois Tremblay 

Olivia Elizabeth Anne Townsend, daughter of Jessica Harris and Joshua Townsend 
 

Deaths 
Annie-May Godwin 

Lloyd Sandell 
John Albert Crisp 

Mary Beatrice Melhuish Coates 
Willma Nathan Wells 

 

Bereavements 
Hailey and Logan, Scott and Patty Sandell on the loss of Scott’s father and Hailey and Logan’s 

grandfather. 
Ruby and Earl Chafe on the loss of their youngest son Ross, in Whistler, B.C. 

 

 
Congratulations 

To Grandmas, Great Grandpas and Great Grandmas 
 

Gilbert Parizeau on the birth of his 10th great grandchild, Josiah Benjamin Johnston, a son born to 
Chelsey and Ben Johnston on May 13th  

 
Geraldine Chapman Burningham on the birth of her 10th grandchild – a grandson, William Michael 

Derek born to Robert and Melanie on May 6th. 
 

Congratulations 
To Charlene Rochon Main and James Whyte on the birth of their daughter Grace Georgina, born on 

April 13th.  
 

Congratulations  
to Kelly Crawley-daCosta as she graduates from Chambly Academy 

 

Congratulations  
To Kristen Ruediger on her acceptance to the University of Brisbane in Australia where she will be 

doing her Graduate degree, furthering her education as she prepares for her chosen vocation. 
 

News ï News ï News ï News 
The consecration of the Bishop-elect Mary Irwin-Gibson, will take place on September 29th, 2015 at 

Christ Church Cathedral. Further details to follow. 
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 Sunday school 
The return of Sunday school will be September 13th followed by a corn roast.   
 
Our Children's Outreaches will start up at the end of August or the beginning of September with an 
outdoor activity "The Amazing Race".  Then on September 18th we will continue with our movie night,  
with a bit of a "surprise".  
 
In October we will hold a Bake Night followed the next day with a "Talent Show" put on by the 
children!!!! 
 
Dates and times of all the above events are to be determined... watch for more information in the 
bulletins or go to our web: stpaulsgreenfieldpark.org 
 
A very big thank you to Alan who has been a great help teaching new songs to the children this year.  
Without his amazing patience and caring ways with the children,  they would not be able to perform 
their songs for the congregation!!!! 
 
Your Sunday School Teachers - Marilyn, Karen, Melissa, Debbie and Gloria 
 

 
SSMWG 

 
A meeting was held in May at St. Paul's.  The three churches involved, St. Margaret's of Antioch, St. 
Joseph's of Nazareth and St. Paul's met to discuss how things were going and what has happened 
this past year.  Rev.  Linda Faith and Rev. Chris Belle were also present. It was a year ago as of April 
1st 2015, that we decided to start the "Shared Ministers" .  As a result of this meeting and after further 
discussion, it was decided to leave things "status quo" for now and we will try to meet again in 
September to discuss any further changes if any. 

 
Café Worship, 

 
What a blessing to be part of this wonderful new ministry at St. Paul’s! And what an experience to 
meet with the Holy Spirit in such a powerful new way. Although we are worshiping in  a more relaxed 
manner, we are able to experience God’s blessing and grace as we fellowship around our tables, 
enjoying the coffee and treats as we praise Him with the wonderful music and the Word as it is all 
shared in a more interactive setting. If you have not attended one of these services yet, please make 
a point of getting out to the next one. You will be truly blessed!  The children’s chorus alone is worth 
the trip! 
 
Dates to be announced.  
 
Nancy Jones ï Worship committee 
 



 

 

P
ag

e7
 

 
 
 
Craft Night: 
June 23rd will be the last Craft Night until August 25th.  
Upon our return, we will commence working on items for our 
Craft Sale in October, Christmas Sale in November and our 
missions - Logifem, Pavillon Marguerite de Champlain and    

                                                                of course our Christmas Families. 
Flea Market: 
St. Paul's, in collaboration with The Community Flea Market, will be holding a Flea Market on June 
27th at St. Paul's.  Lunch will be available.  If you have anything which you would like to donate,  
please bring it in by the 27th of June, or just come and browse and enjoy a great lunch.. 
 
On Going Wine Raffle: 
We will be holding a Wine Bucket Raffle.  This will start in September and the winners of the baskets 
will be announced at the Advent Wine & Cheese evening on November 28th.  We will be looking for 
donations of bottles of wine, because to make this raffle a success, we will need approximately 30 
bottles of wine.   We will also be asking parishioners to take some tickets and try to sell them to family 
and friends.  The tickets will be available in September.  The first prize will be a dozen bottles of wine 
in a bucket.  For more information, please see Gloria. 
 
Garage Sale 
Our Garage Sale will be held on September 12th from 9:00 - 3:00.  Table rentals are $20/Table.  For 
more information, please call 450-671-6000 or visit our website - stpaulsgreenfieldpark.org 
 
Craft Sale: 
Our Craft Sale will be held on October 24th from 9:00 - 3:00.  Table rentals are available.  For more 
information, please call   450-671-6000 or visit our website at stpaulsgreenfieldpark.org 
 
The ACW, with the help of our parishioners and our supporters, were able to donate boxes of 
hygienic items and other articles to Pavillon Marguerite de Champlain... These items were collected 
at our annual English Tea and made by our Craft Night Ladies. 
 
Thanks to all of you who have helped  your ACW by either donating baked goods, items to be sold at 
our sales,  your time or just coming and supporting us.  Without your support we would not be able to 
help those who really need our help. 
 
Have a restful and safe summer. 
 
 

The womanôs circle 
We have had lively interaction and fellowship as the ladies share their reactions to the DVD's I have 
presented. I wish to thank all who participated. We will meet again in the fall.  
 
 
God Bless 
Barbara 
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Outreach Ministry for Seniors 
 
The luncheon on May 16 marked the closing event of the seniors program for which we sold 89 
tickets and 80 seniors were able to attend. Many have told me that it has been the best luncheon. 
Suffice it to say that from all the comments, it was enjoyed and appreciated by all who attended. The 
meal was delicious and the entertainment by the South Shore Saints Barbershop Chorus was most 
enjoyable. Everyone received a small gift and many won one of the several raffles and door prizes. I 
wish to thank all the contributors of the prizes, including Barbara Grant, Evelyn, Jennifer, Gloria and 
Nancy. I also join the seniors in their expressions of thanks and appreciation for all the generous and 
hard-working volunteers, who give so lovingly, and sacrificially to this ministry.  
 
We welcome and thank Gloria Jarosz, who has joined our group of volunteers. We also thank our 
Pastor for her huge support to this ministry. We have expressed our gratitude and thanks to Mr. Kevin 
Erskine-Henry, for the sum of $400:00 which he gave to the group, through the Federal-Funded New 
Horizon’s Program for Seniors.  With gratitude and appreciation for all that they receive, the seniors 
continue to be very generous in their monthly donation to the ministry. These contributions have 
made it possible for us to donate the sum of $1000:00 to the parish, which will assist in decreasing 
the financial debt.  
 

The seniorsô events will restart on September 19, 2015 at 1:30 p.m. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
Financial Support from the Federal Government:  
In 2013 we submitted a request to the New Horizon’s Program for Seniors, for funds to provide safe 
walkways to the lower hall and to purchase audio-visual equipment. Following the approval of the 
project, in March we received the sum of $13,602.00. Recently, the cement walkways and ramps 
have been installed at both entrances to the lower hall. This will make it easier for those who are 
physically and visually challenged to access the hall. Gravel has been placed on the driveway and a 
handicap bar installed on the left side of the walkway. We thank Jerry for this gift.  It is with much 
gratitude, that we thank Alan Briand for coordinating the project and the contractor, who very kindly 
charged us the price he quoted a year ago.  The audio-visual equipment will be purchased soon and 
we thank Karen for taking this on. 
 
I thank God for all the volunteers and your service to others. As He blesses you, I wish you an 
enjoyable summer with opportunities for unhurried time to feel restored and replenished.   
 
Please note that the annual volunteers BBQ party will be held on Friday July 31, @ 6:00 p.m. 
This is an open invitation to all who contribute their time and resources to the various 
ministries in the Parish.  
 
Submitted by Winsome Wason 
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Pastoral Care Ministry 
 

Visiting Ministry: 
Over the last five months a number of our parishioners have been 
hospitalized for surgical procedures and other medical interventions. We 
thank God for the care they received and the healing He gave them, so 
that some have returned to active parish life. Several of our parishioners 
have provided practical support including visits, assisting with 
transportation, meal preparation, encouraging and praying for those who 
were ill.  Those who experienced such loving care from their church family, 
have expressed much gratitude for all that they received. Such compassion 
for others, gives witness to Christian actions that epitomize the love that           

                 Jesus calls us to have as we bear one another burdens. We pray God’s blessings on them.  
 
In recent weeks we have joined family and friends as they mourn the death of Mrs. Bea Coates who 
was a few months shy of her 99th birthday when she died. Also, Mrs. Wilma Wells who would have 
been 92 years old on June 21.  We thank God for the many years of life He gave them and pray for 
His comfort to those who are missing them.  
 
Several of the shut-ins have celebrated their birthday over the months of January to June. We pray 
for them with thanksgiving to God for His ongoing loving care of them as well as those who will 
celebrate birthday in July and August.  Mrs. Pat Clayton will celebrate her 95th on June 23rd. She has 
been deteriorating over these past weeks and we pray for God’s comfort on her and her loved ones 
as He sustains them.    
  
Prayer Ministry: 

The Prayer Chain Team regularly receives additional prayer requests for the needs of so many. What 
a privilege it is for these intercessors to join the voices of those in need, to our Father’s throne of 
grace. They pray with the assurance that the only limits to prayer are the promises of God and His 
ability to fulfill those promises.  Let us pray that nothing will hinder them from meeting God at His 
Mercy Seat. We thank God for this ministry and for Carolyn who continues to coordinate it.   
 
As each of us pray daily for specific needs, let us uphold the financial concerns that challenge us in 
the parish. Recently a prayer for wise financial stewardship has been placed in the weekly bulletin. It 
can be a helpful guide to us as we pray, remembering that:  
 

More things are wrought by prayer than this world dreams of. 
-------Alfred Lord Tennyson 

 
Yours in Christ, 
Winsome Wason 
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On Thursday, June 11, 2015, P.W.R.D.F. (Montreal) held their 
annual general meeting and supper. The event took place at St. 
James the Apostle church on Ste. Catherine Street. 

In February our guest speaker was Rev. Nick Pang. He had 
attended an anti-racism consultation organized and sponsored by the Diocese of New Westminster 
and the Anglican Church of Canada. They looked into the checkered past of the Anglican Church and 
the Canadian public, when it comes to our interactions with people of different ethnicities.   

In March, we welcomed  Lauren Lallemand, our guest speaker, on the subject of ‘ Faith in the Oil 
Sands’.   Lauren attended a meeting of the Justice Camp in Edmonton last summer, where she spoke 
with many different groups about their perspectives and the realities of living in Fort McMurray.   
In April, Mrs. Shirley Newell shared her many experiences as a member of Anglican Partners In 
Mission, and as a missionary abroad. 
 
On May 20th at St. George’s Place du Canada there was a concert by the Three Cantors, a fund-
raiser for the PWRDF.  This was a great success and we raised over $4,000.  In May, funds raised for 
the earthquake victims in Nepal were matched by the Federal Government. However, final figures are 
not yet available. 
 
Sadly, we mourned the loss of one of our committee members, Mr. Philip Goernert, who passed away 
on April 21, 2015. Phil was also a member of St. Margaret’s church, and a former member of St. 
Paul’s.             
                   -  Valerie I. Bennett 

       JUNE 2015 
 

Since January, we have had monthly workshops including a very interesting presentation byThe Rev. 
Eleanor Caruana about "Building Community", and one by Eliza Rosenberg who introduced the 
Book of Revelation. 

 
Our Annual Retreat was held May 1 to 3, 2015 at Manoir D’Youville on Ile Saint-Bernard. Our 
Speaker and Retreat Leader was The Reverend Professor Patricia G. Kirkpatrick whose topic was 
The Beginnings of Judaism and the Emergence of Christianity: Some implications for Inter Faith 
Studies/Dialogue in the 21st Century.  
 
Our year of activities ended with an annual general meeting and supper held at St. James the Apostle 
Church on May 27, 2015. Our Bishop Barry delivered a very encouraging and affirmative speech for 
which he received a standing ovation.  
 
We said goodbye to our Pastor Tim Smart and welcomed our new Pastor, The Rev. Lorne Eason. 
Our President, Tania Lesack stepped down and we welcomed Glen Marcotte as our new President. 
We also had an opportunity to introduce ourselves to the new Principal of the Montreal Diocesan 
Theological College, The Rev. Donald Boisvert. We are now looking forward to our new year with 
monthly workshops and our Commissioning and Study Day in November. 
 
Valerie I. Bennett & Carol Gingera 
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 ANGLICAN FELLOWSHIP OF PRAYER ï CANADA 
 

My first question when I heard that there was to be a consultation in Newfoundland in June, was why 
Newfoundland? Then, I thought maybe Stacey (my co-diocesan representative) should go alone.  I 
was not excited about taking towels, sheets, blankets, etc. However, when Bishop Barry told me he 
would like the two of us to attend, I knew it was his desire and I should fulfill it. 
 
I am delighted that I took the trip to Holyrood, Newfoundland. The consultation was worth the 
expense. Stacey and I had the pleasure of meeting other diocesan representatives from dioceses in 
B.C., Alberta, Saskatchewan, Manitoba, Ontario and Northern Quebec. Several of them were priests. 
We not only met diocesan representatives from Newfoundland but also parish representatives. The 
people of Newfoundland are very dedicated pray-ers. Besides enjoying their hospitality, we were 
touched by their spirituality.  
 
We also met privately with Executive Members from Ontario. They listened to our concerns and 
suggested methods of espousing to others the practice of prayer.  We considered a new vision 
together, studied the Bible in provincial groupings, and shared faith stories.  
 
We were visited by Bishop Geoffrey Peddle who was pleased to address us with words of 
encouragement. The Eucharist and Commissioning of Regional Diocesan Representatives was 
presided by Bishop David Torraville.  
 
The experience has given us the determination to attract as many parish representatives as possible 
in the Diocese of Montreal.  

 

 Valerie Bennett 
Diocesan Representative  450-443-0317 

                           
 The menôs group

St Paul’s Men’s group has now been running for more than a year has made its mark and is 
committed to making a strong positive difference to St Paul’s 
and the greater community. In March this year we ran our 
second and very successful Breakfast event, raised and 
donated $1200 to VETS Canada (Veterans Emergency 
Transition Services), raising visibility in the community of the 
groups great cause and its hard work to support service men 

and women leaving the forces and facing the many challenges of integrating back into the civilian life 
style. 
 
Most recently we held a truly wonderful Star Gazing evening for all age groups in conjunction with the 
Royal Astronomical Society – Montreal, where we served hot dogs and burgers, a presentation was 
given on modern day astronomy and we got to see some amazing sights of stars, planets and 
galaxies through some very impressive and expensive telescopes, all from right in our own back yard. 
At more than a dozen strong regular members plus more that have strengthened our numbers on 
various occasions, we have been blessed and are looking for more to join the group at its meetings, 
bringing along new ideas, contributing to the varied religious, moral and thought provoking 
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discussions and ultimately as a body of men with the shared following in Jesus from St Paul’s, in 
some small way help make a positive impact in the surrounding community of which we are all such 
an important part. 
 
As you are hopefully all aware, we also need to strengthen our own financial standing at St Paul’s 
and in so doing, ensure that we can continue to make a positive impact in the future. As such we will 
soon be organising an event for late July / early August providing an interesting, vibrant and 
financially positive summer event for all the family. So keep your eyes open on line and through your 
emails for more information to follow shortly. 
 
Should you have an idea of an event / activity / group that you believe suitable for us to consider, 
please forward them on and we can investigate. 
 
Like so many of the other wonderful groups at St Paul’s, we look to your support to promote and 
attend the events and keep making them a success. 
God bless, 

 

Message from the 

Wardens  

It is hard to imagine that June is almost over and since we 
last wrote to you, it has been an eventful few months for 
the two of us.  We have been trying to make ourselves 
available at all times and at all events in case someone 
has needed to bring something to our attention. 
 
Unfortunately, our year started with some serious issues 
at the Diocesan level in that at the end of March, Linda 

Faith, Alan and Kim met with the Archdeacon who expressed his unhappiness with our debt.  At that 
time, he asked St. Paul’s to make a financial plan to prove to the Diocese that we could indeed afford 
our minister, pay our monthly bills, and repay our debt in a timely manner. 
 
At the Parish Council meeting in March, a Planning Committee was formed in order to find a viable 
solution to repay our outstanding debt of approximately $50,000.00.  Over the course of several 
meetings, the committee presented the following suggestions to both Parish Council and the 
Corporation: 

1. Reduce the organist’s position to part-time whereby she is present at only 2 services 
per month; 

2. Release Mrs. MacDonald from her duties; 
3. Take over the website which was being maintained by RK Idees; 
4. Once winter arrives, only communion services will be held in the church to cut down on 

heating expenses. 
 
The first 3 solutions have been put in place and will be effective July 1st.   
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Even though we’ve been going through this turmoil, we continue to notice the heartfelt love that 
everyone has for St. Paul’s.  The second letter for the Walk-in-Faith campaign was sent in late March, 
early April and due to your generosity, we are pleased to announce that we are very close to our 
initial goal of $5,000.00.  We thank each and every one of you for your donations. 
 
Also, a new type of service was started called Café Worship which has a more relaxed atmosphere 
but is still a worship service.  Please see the included report on this service. 
 
Another positive aspect is, that in the midst of this unrest, we find the congregation seems to be 
approaching us from all sides with some fantastic fundraising ideas and are enthusiastic about 
helping to pay down the debt.  We find it very heartwarming and encouraging that the people of St. 
Paul’s are coming together and realizing that this church belongs to each one of us. 
 
Finally, we would like to remind you that the church still has bills to be paid over the summer months. 
We would appreciate it if you could ensure that your weekly offering does not go on “vacation” with 
you. 
 
We wish you a blessed summer and pray for your safety over the coming months. 
 
Janis Babb (Rector’s Warden) & Kim Briand (People’s Warden) 

 

Music Ministry 

  

 
To the Parish of St. Paul's Anglican Church, 
 
Moving into the summer is quite a transition. I have always felt mixed feelings. One side is relief with 
a slower swing on the life pendulum with vacation and a change in the regular routine but it is also a 
time to say "have a nice summer» to those  I will not see for the summer weeks. 
 
This spring the chorus learnt many beautiful pieces to share with the congregation. I feel the Spirit of 
God has been present in our Sunday worship services. I am so thankful. It is wonderful to just rest in 
His presence after singing a hymn or joining together in our worship. 
 
The chorus has taken on the time of worship for the cafe worship services which has really been 
uplifting. This is still a new venture for us all, yet I can tell this is a special worship time with the 
involvement of the children singing during the beginning and end of these services. We, the chorus 
plan on spending more time  learning more songs to share with you all. 
 
I want to thank each member of the chorus for their time and dedication to our practices. I really 
appreciate all your time and talents! 
 
Thank you Alan, Kim Briand, Albert  Clark , Nancy Jones, Anne MacGuigin, Linda Faith Chalk, 
Jerry Mayer, Ed Rudeiger., and Zachary Garoufalis. 
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 So as we enter into the summer months keep on singing and praising our Lord.  In Colossians 3;16 
God's word instructs us to "be thankful and raise our voices to God'’. Christ's message in all its 
richness must live in your hearts. Teach and instruct one another with all wisdom. Sing psalms, 
hymns, and sacred songs: sing to God with thanksgiving in your hearts. 
 
I wish each of you a wonderful summer, and I want to remind you to fill out the forms that give you the 
chance to select your favorite hymn, or worship chorus for our summer services. 
 
God's Peace and Blessings! 
Organist, 
Rose Nemeth  

  

A Mountainous Challenge 
 
"To grow to know Jesus personally, to make him the center of our lives and to share Him with others 
through our words and our deeds." This is the mission statement for St. Paul's Church. Through the 
various activities and events that we hold in the parish, our primary goal is to share with others the 
love that God has for us. God promises that He has great plans for our church (Jeremiah 29:11) and 
that we should seek His guidance through prayer, as we face various challenges. 
 
Our Challenge 

 
As some of you may be aware, our church is facing quite a large 
challenge. We have a significant debt that we need to cover in order to 
ensure that the church remains in operation. Therefore we have put 
together a variety of fundraisers. This particular one is calling on 
everyone to prayerfully consider what they would be able to offer as an 
extra gift of giving. In the church hall, you will find a poster of a mountain 
along with envelopes numbered 1-100. If you feel led to make an extra 
donation or gift to help us meet our challenge, grab an envelope from the 

box. Fill in the enclosed envelope and return it to the church. You will also find another card, which 
has the names of the different parts of the church. We ask that you also pray for the group on your 
card that has been highlighted. "Just as a body, though one, has many parts, but all its parts form one 
body, so it is with Christ." 1 Corinthians 12:12 
 
We thank you for your continued prayer support † as we face this challenge together. 
 
Love Fulfills the Law 
8- Let no debt remain outstanding, except the continuing debt to love one another, for 
whoever loves others has fulfilled the law. Romans 13:8 

 
Blessings, 
Karen Rye 
 
Holy Bible, New International Version®, NIV® Copyright ©1973, 1978, 1984, 2011 by Biblica, Inc.® 
Used by permission. All rights reserved worldwide. 

 



 

 

P
ag

e1
5

 

A message from our Honorary Assistant 
   

Looking for something to read this summer? 
 
Some might expect a military chaplain (aka a "padre") to recommend 
summer reading, which promotes spiritual, emotional, and 
mental resilience or maybe even one that explores Post Traumatic Stress 
Disorder (PTSD) from a spiritual view. These are hot topics in the military 
today... and for good reason.  Spiritual Resilience is the ability to 'bounce 
back' or 'overcome' life's unexpected or unpreventable tragedies by 
relying on spiritual frameworks and our relationship with God.  
 

Of course, it’s not only soldiers who are affected by tragedy.  Therefore, I could suggest to you two 
books, which deal with these topics: The Natural Brilliance of the Soul: A Soldier's Story of War 
and Reconciliation by Dr. Jan Hatanaka and  Warrior Rising: A Soldier's Journey from PTSD 
and Back by Lieutenant-Colonel Chris Linford. 
 
However, having just completed my training as an 'official' Godly Play Trainer, my primary choice for 
summer reading has something to do with nurturing the faith of youth and children.  Most of us have 
grown up thinking that children are spiritually empty and that our job as parents, grandparents, 
pastors, or Sunday school teachers is to fill kid's empty heads with facts about the Christian 
faith.  Other folks have come to think that children are much too young to experience the Risen Jesus 
in any meaningful way during church. Therefore, it is an adult's job to keep a child entertained or 
distracted until they are old enough to know God.   
 
Rebecca Nye in her short book, Childrenôs Spirituality: What it is and why it matters echoes my own 
experience with kids and says this attitude is misguided.   Nye is adamant; kids already possess an 
innate spiritual connection to the divine.   Our vocation, whether as parents, caregivers, or 
parishioners is not to fill empty vessels but to nurture and encourage children's current relationship 
with the divine by giving them the language, found in scripture, to express their experiences of the 
Risen Jesus.  
 
For Nye, some adults are actually at a disadvantage when it comes to discerning the sacred.  Not all 
adults are not naturally inquisitive or open to receiving help, let alone salvation.  Children on the other 
hand, are dependent on someone else.  They awake many days with a sense of awe and wonder at 
God's creation. They want salvation, redemption, forgiveness, and grace. Perhaps Nye is on to 
something, after all scripture suggests: "Whoever does not receive the kingdom of God as a little child 
will never enter it."  Mark 10: 15 Could it be that children are actually signs of the Kingdom of God to 
adults? 
 
As a chaplain, I encounter many young adults who have experiences of the divine but lack any 
meaningful language to express them.  They struggle to convey thoughts, feelings, and what this 
means to their life, having never grown up in the Christian community.   
 
As an Anglican pastor, I have experienced young children who have expressed in their limited words, 
in gesture, or arts and crafts a deep sense of God.  One night, while putting Isla to bed in her crib, 
she pointed to the Cross in her room and told me (to my surprise) that: "Jesus is all around."  At some 
point, this 1 and 1/2 year old had connected Jesus with the Cross.  What surprised me even more is 
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how she described the Risen Jesus' omnipresence. Although I don't disagree with this theological 
point, I rarely speak about this either as a pastor or a Dad.  Where did Isla pick up on this 
concept?  Did she hear it from someone else in church or has she felt that Jesus is 'all around?'   
 
 In just over a 100 pages Rebecca Nye, in simple language, challenges how followers of Jesus 
nurture faith as individuals and as a church community. She also recommends the Godly Play as a 
means of nurturing faith.   If you have been to our Cafe Worship, you may have experienced a small 
part of Godly Play. 
  
 The book is available through Chapters or I have a copy I can lend out.   
 
God Bless you this summer 
  
Judson+ 

 
Capt The Rev Judson Bridgewater, Honorary Assistant St. Paul's 

 

Wise Financial Stewardship 
 As a special addition this time, here is the text of the sermon preached at St. Paul’s, on Sunday, 
June 14, 2015 by Linda Faith. As you read, reflect and pray your way through this we hope it will 
bless you and speak to your hearts. 

 
How Giving (Tithing) works through Prayer 

 
Scripture: 2 Chronicles 6:14,18-21;29-31; Ps.20, 2 Corinthians 9:6-15; Mark 4:26-34 
 
Today in our worship we give praise and thanks to God for His goodness and His love. Every time we 
worship we do so but today we come before him because of our financial needs - our personal needs 
and those of our worshipping community St. Paul’s. When I was 11 years of age our minister 
preached a sermon on tithing which I never forgot and it is still fixed in my mind to this day. It is the 
illustration that he used that brought it so very close to home. This is not a sermon on tithing per se it 
is a sermon on God’s generosity. Tithing is restrictive in one sense – it is an Old Testament mandate 
and when we tithe we are observing the law and the commandments. The prayer book makes 
provision for the tithe. Why is this not a sermon on tithing – because the issue is so much bigger than 
tithing. Tithing can make us feel spiritually superior, if we are so inclined, it can make us feel that we 
are the answer to our dilemma. The issue is a heart issue and one of the most necessary healings 
that we can experience is that of having our hearts healed… first of all by salvation – by accepting the 
provision that God has made for us by Jesus dying on the cross for our sins… and then by 
recognizing that our hearts need continuous healing of our sense of self-sufficiency, or our sense of 
striving, or anything which would displace God from the center of our lives. Tithing is a spiritual aspect 
but there is so much more than tithing that needs to be addressed. 
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God truly has a sense of humour… I took a week off to read and pray and do a little work around the 
house and just rest… I opened up a box that I hadn’t looked at in a while and found an old copy of 
The Anglican Planet from Lent 2012. I put it aside to put it into recycling and then picked it up a bit 
later to read and burst out laughing. There were two articles on page 6. Should Anglicans Teach 
tithing? And Tithing is a Gift. Their respective authors: The Reverend Barbara Richardson from St. 
Chad’s, Toronto and The Reverend David Philipps, a Canadian priest serving as Chaplain at Church 
of the Holy Cross in Palermo, Italy. 
 
I am grateful to Barbara Richardson for some of her insights and have freely quoted from her work: 
“Tithing is not mandated in the New Testament for Christians… there is a parallel in Jesus’ teaching 
in the Sermon on the Mount, where he expanded the traditional teaching about the Ten 
Commandments to show that there is more involved in the Law than the Scribes taught. Similarly the 
New Testament teaching on giving is more involved than the Old Testament practice of tithing. 
The Old Testament Scripture for us as Christians must always be interpreted in the light of the New 
Testament. What is the New Testament principle of giving? It is seen in our epistle lesson that we 
share this morning. In both 2 Corinthians chapters 8 and 9 we find some acceptable principles for 
Christian giving: full generosity, submission to the Lord, willingness, love, joyfulness, proportionality, , 
and sharing. All this stems from God’s love that we have experienced through our Lord and Saviour 
Jesus Christ who “though He was rich, yet for your sakes He became poor, that you through His 
poverty might become rich. 
 
The motivation for us as Christians must not come out of law but out of grace. The sheer grace of 
God must motivate us to give because of God’s generosity to us. Giving to God must come from the 
heart not out a sense of duty but rather out of the need to recognize that all that we have comes from 
God and that he has blessed us spiritually, materially and in all aspects of our life and being. Our 
response to God’s generosity can never be contained in a ten percent biblical standard imposed as 
the minimum that everyone should be giving. If this is all that it would take is then the church would 
take the t4’s of everyone sitting here and tell them what they should be giving and there are churches 
that do that! This is not some let’s fix it ourselves program to get us out of debt… it is rather a 
searching look at the need of our hearts to be open to the sheer grace of God in all of its glory. If we 
were able to pay off our debt in one cheque we would end up being smug and self-satisfied and one 
of the things that has disturbed me about the latest volley from the Diocese was the round of 
discussion on fundraising and paying down the debt and the lack of any mention of prayer. When 
challenging the Parish council this service is part of the response to my challenge. We need to bring 
our financial needs before our Lord as a worshipping community not merely in our prayer closets – 
we, as the people of God need to seek his face and His solutions. My brothers and sisters we are a 
community of faith and yet we have rung our hands in despair over the finances and gone over the 
figures as to where we can further make cuts and you will be made aware of these, if you have not 
already been made aware but unless there is a change of heart this is an area which will continue to 
be a downfall for us as a worshipping community.in 2 Chronicles 7:14 God puts a challenge which we 
need to heed: 14 if My people who are called by My name will humble themselves, and pray and seek 
My face, and turn from their wicked ways, then I will hear from heaven, and will forgive their sin and 
heal their land. 
 
How do our hearts change? What is needed? By looking inwards and then upwards. This is a vertical 
issue not a horizontal issue. When I look upwards to the cross of our Lord it is to receive the healing 
that he offers with the recognition that he is my all sufficiency: 8 And God is able to make all grace 
abound toward you, that you, always having all sufficiency in all things, may have an abundance for 
every good work. It begins with God and His grace… and it all flows from there. What are the external 
pressures? We need to recognize that as Christians we are constantly in a spiritual battle, Ephesians 
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6 makes this clear where Paul speaks of the armour of God and how we must equip ourselves. What 
are the confessions that we are releasing into the heavenlies – we can’t do this, it will take us years, 
what are the negative words that we are using to describe our situation? These are word curses that 
we are pronouncing over ourselves and we need to confess them as a lack of faith, or failure to 
understand the grace or power of God… we need to confess them as our lack of faith that God can 
and will supply all our needs. We need to recognize that we have a part to play by our giving of our 
means but we need to look to heaven and hear again these words - 8 And God is able to make all 
grace abound toward you, that you, always having all sufficiency in all things, may have an 
abundance for every good work. We have plenty of good works – we have a name in the community 
as the church that reaches out, that cares but we need the sheer grace of God and the resources of 
heaven to address the debt and realign our thinking in terms of kingdom thinking! If I was to continue 
on the subject of tithing to say that the New Testament does not require us to tithe and it does not 
because what the New Testament teaches is far more revolutionary than ten percent giving. In a 
nutshell, Jesus asks for all of us, because he has redeemed us. If he is our Lord, then he is master of 
everything that we are and all or everything that we possess. If this is not true then he really is not our 
Lord. There is a well known saying, “If Jesus is not Lord of all then he is not Lord at all.” What is 
challenging then is coming face to face with something that is more life changing than simply tithing: 
the submission of our whole life to God. It is in developing and understanding this reality that our lives 
are changed because our hearts are changed. This is the foundational principle for stewardship and it 
is in embracing this reality that our church will continue to thrive and to grow and to become debt-
free… other than the debt of love that we owe to our Saviour. 
 
The apostle Paul commended the churches in Macedonia for their witness, which showed itself in this 
way: 2 Corinthians 8:2-3(NKJV) 2 that in a great trial of affliction the abundance of their joy and their 
deep poverty abounded in the riches of their liberality. 3 For I bear witness that according to their 
ability, yes, and beyond their ability, they were freely willing, 
Jesus commended the poor widow for her generous giving, which was done in the same spirit of the 
Macedonians giving. He challenged the rich young ruler, who would have followed all the Old 
Testament rules to see things differently. Unfortunately the rich young ruler went away sad. He could 
not be generous because he would have to give up what he wanted to keep. It reminds me of the 
story of the little boy who was visiting with his mother and he wandered into the front room of the 
house they were visiting and he saw a vase which was empty – when he looked in there was a 
quarter in the bottom. He reached in for it but in making a fist to grab it his hand was too big to come 
out of the vase and it was stuck. He went to his mom and the lady they were visiting. They tried 
everything and finally broke the vase to get his hand free… as he opened his hand there was the 
quarter.   
 

In a sense, tithing, while a helpful spiritual discipline could allow us to hide behind a strict formula, 
and feel that we have done our bit. But this leaves us in a narrow, small and restricted space… like 
the child’s hand enclosed around that quarter. This only serves to take away the blessing and 
freedom that generous and cheerful giving brings to Christians as we respond to God’s grace for us. 
We as the people of God are to be prayerfully discerning about how much we do give and to regularly 
examine whether or not our hearts are right around this spiritual discipline. Given faithfully our 
offerings replace a complaining, discouraged spirit with one that is always thankful and ready to 
praise God and helps us refocus our hearts on the treasures of heaven. When we invest our earthly 
treasure in the ways in which the Spirit of God challenges us to our hearts are in a good place. All 
that we have and all that we are is a gift from God and we are the stewards of this gift. God has 
opened up the windows of heaven and poured out his Spirit and promises that we will inherit all 
things!                  


